
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 21st October 2010

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			John Tomkins		
Erica Forbes					Tony Dunn
Bob Scarfe

The meeting started at 7.00pm

Apologies had been received from Peter Webb.

There were no declarations of interest.

Minutes of the Meeting on 16th September 2010 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
It was agreed that the email received from Mr Brown would be forwarded to Kent Highway Services.
Christmas Lights – Mr Long will be unable to assist the Parish Council with putting up the lights as he will be away.  Mr Gardener is unable to help due to liability costs.  Cllr Scarfe proposed that the Parish Council does not have the lights this year on the grounds of cost.  Some discussion ensued and it was agreed that Cllr Alcock would ask Wye Parish Council about where the Christmas Tree they have is sourced and find some costings.  Cllr Alcock will bring costings for a 20’ tree to the next meeting for discussion.
Bulb Planting Date – November 6th at 10am, meeting at the Church.  All Councillors to bring a spade/graft.  Tony Dunn/Erica Forbes have the bulbs.

The Financial Statement was approved.
Cheque number 000603 was signed for £50 for Village Hall Trust, cheque number 000604 was signed for £77.56 for Playsafety Ltd (Playground Check) and cheque number 000605 was signed for Lawncare for £432.00.

A quotation from Lawncare for next year’s grass cutting to the recreation ground was received and agreed at £64 per cut.

Tree Warden
The tree warden’s report was circulated. It was agreed that the Parish Council would discuss the hedge cutting notes at another meeting.  It was agreed that Pat Forbes should order a tree guard for the Holm Oak and the Parish Council will reimburse on receipt of an invoice.  The tree warden was thanked for his report.

Any Other Business
Cllrs Dunn and Tomkins have cleaned all the signs around the village; they were thanked for their efforts.  

The road signs have been replaced/remarked.

The bench in memory of Michael Wall is now in place and looks very nice; a letter of thanks is to be sent to Ms Wall for undertaking this.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 18th November 2010, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 8th November, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 7.50 pm.

